Minutes of the Meeting of the Site Representatives of the Brighton & Hove Allotment Federation 
Patcham Community Centre on Wednesday 21 September 2011
Council Officers & 
Committee Members 
Present:
John Burns (Chair), Matt Hewes (Access Manager City Parks), Tracey Llewellyn (Secretary) and Steve Lucas (Treasurer) 
In Attendance:

1)
Chair Introduction & Welcome 
The Chair welcomed everyone to the autumn meeting, thanking them for battling against terrible traffic. He also mentioned that name badges had been prepared following the suggestion at the last meeting
2)
Apologies for Absence
John Allam (Moulsecoombe Estate), Derek Bown (Walpole Road), Dave Cole (Weald), Jane Griffin (Whitehawk Hill), John Kay (Racehill Farm), Ian Law (Tenantry Down), Mel Matthews (Lower Roedale),  Linda Penfold (St Louis Home) and Alan Varney (St Louis Home) were unable to attend the meeting and had sent their apologies in advance.
3)
Site Representatives Present


The following SRs were present at the meeting:
	 Gerry Nevill (Coldean)
	Dave Frost (Keston)

	Jeff Woods (Ovingdean)
	Mo Andrews (Weald)

	Peter Burrows (Tenantry Down)
	Len Penfold (Weald)

	Trudi Carter (Tenantry Down
	Peter Ferris (Weald)

	Liz Carpenter (Waverley Cresecent)
	Andrew Amos (Roedale Valley)

	Brenda Day (Camp Site)
	Jane Child (Roedale Valley)

	Ian Broughton (Camp site)
	Steve Chapman (Chates Farm)

	Steve Miller (Eastbrook)
	Jude Stevens (North Nevill)

	Fiona Langdon (Lower Roedale)
	Vicky Heape (Larkhill)

	Steven Well (Keston)
	John Low (Hildesland)

	Dave Frost (Keston)
	Dave Medhurst (Hoggs Platt)


Richard Carpenter, Sally Griffin, Sean Howes, Angela Kerr and Sheila Coverdale were also present.
4)
Minutes of the Last Meeting
The Chair apologised that the minutes had not been circulated, explaining that Tracey Llewellyn had not been able to attend the last meeting, he had therefore taken the minutes as well as chairing the meeting and, on distribution of the minutes to the Committee, the minutes could not be opened. The Chair therefore read the minutes of the previous SR meeting held on Wednesday 15 June 2011 and they were approved as an accurate recording of the meeting.
5)
Matters Arising from the Previous Meeting

8) Update on Harrassment Policy.
Matt Hewes advised that the new policy had been used and tested twice over the summer with both cases now being resolved but he stressed the need to report incidents to the police, which would have helped enormously. In one case, the anti-social behaviour team have become involved with the individual concerned having agreed to an anti-social behaviour contract. Also, as a result of both these cases involving co-workers, the co-worker policy has been re-written with greater provision for the Council to end a co-worker agreement. There was discussion of the regular practice of plots being halved for use by both the tenant and the co-worker; Matt Hewes advised that this was not allowed.
6)
Site Inspections & Follow Up Inspections 
Matt Hewes made a powerpoint presentation which is attached to these minutes as an appendix. The following represents a summary of the issues raised during the presentation:

Q: How long will it take for termination notices to be sent?
A: By December at the latest.

Q: Why did Matt insist on carrying out inspections at Roedale Valley without the SRs being present? The result was that notices were issued to some tenants which were unnecessary because the SRs had vital information about their personal circumstances which supported no notices being given.

A: Noted by Matt.

Q: It was largely agreed that June/July 1st inspections are too late in the season and that they should be brought forward to April.

A: Agreed and noted by Matt.

Q: How long is the period for a tenant to appeal a notice or termination and how are the SRs supposed to know that a tenant is on notice and what the reasons are?

A: Matt advised that, ideally, a tenant should appeal a notice within 2-4 weeks however there is no time limit in reality. He also agreed that it would be a good idea for SRs to receive copies of the notices and letters sent to tenants, although he strongly maintains that it will be very difficult administratively. 

Action: Matt to discuss practicalities with Ben Annis

Q: On termination, some plots are left in a terrible state so who’s responsibility is it to clear the plot?
A: Clear as much as practically possible and the maintenance team will do the rest.

Other points of note were:

· Matt gave an example of a good set of notes (Jacob Nowinski’s) which had assisted the Allotment Service in issuing letters and notices with a great deal of detail. He appealed to the SRs to complete these in addition to the SR Inspection Sheets if they could because it helps to streamline the process.
· Some SRs asked for spare copies of the Rules. Matt said that he had some in his car (but not distributed I think).

Action: SRs to email Ben Annis if they require additional copies

· The use of the SR Inspection Forms had largely been well received.

· Jane Child (Lower Roedale) suggested that SRs should email their thoughts to Matt Hewes on the subject of inspections for discussion at the next meeting.

Action: TL to include as an item for the January 2012 meeting
7)
Site Inspections & Consistency of Inspections
Steve Lucas advised the meeting that this item related to the potential for SRs getting together to share experiences e.g. like the training which took place last winter. He stated that he would be pleased to carry out similar sessions again so please do let him know if it would be helpful. He also mentioned the use of the Site Development fund and cited some works undertaken.

Action: SRs to let Steve Lucas know about more training sessions
8)
Invoices & Lettings

Please refer to the appendix to these minutes i.e. Matt Hewes’ powerpoint presentation.

Fiona Langdon (Lower Roedale) asked what SRs should do when they have repeatedly offered plots to someone but they refuse on the basis that they would prefer to wait for a better or more manageable plot. There was discussion as to what other SRs do in these situations but Matt Hewes agreed that it was a good point and that he would develop a policy for SRs to follow.

Action: Matt Hewes to develop a policy
9)
Site News

As time was running short, the Chair asked anyone if they had anything of interest or of a problematic nature to raise:

Eastbrook – Steve Miller stated that the haulage way is in such a bad state of repair that it is almost beyond repair in his opinion and poses a real risk to health and safety. Although Matt acknowledged that he is aware of the state of the haulage way, even to the point of the materials having been delivered some time ago (£600 of scalpings which are now almost useless) he argued that the reason for the delay is because the allotment service is waiting for the compilation of a works list, taking account of all the respective sites five point wish list, before completing the work at Eastbrook. There was widespread opposition to this idea and Matt agreed that, in fact, he is waiting for confirmation from a higher authority than him for certain projects to go ahead. He agreed to discuss the issue with Sven Rufus. 

Action: Matt Hewes to discuss with Sven Rufus

Whitehawk Hill – Jacob Nowinski wanted to bring to other SRs attention the issue of “free lets” having been reviewed by the Allotment Service. He advised that the Whitehawk Community Food Project, with 14 plots, had had a free let for the last 10 years but that they have now been asked to pay approximately £1,100 for the rental of the plots. He explained that there is no funding resource for the capital outlay of renting the plots the entire project only makes in the region of £3k per annum. Jane Child (Lower Roedale) also advised that the community plot there, which had previously enjoyed a free rent, had now been asked to pay for its plot.  Matt Hewes responded saying that all free lets have/are being reviewed as there is inconsistency across the Borough, with most community plots paying for their plots. Essentially, there is no funding to allow the practice of non-payment of plots to continue but if any party wishes to appeal, then please do so as necessary.

Action: The Committee will discuss at the next Council Liaison meeting

10)
Date of Next Meeting
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday 18 January 2012 at the Patcham Community Centre, 6.30pm for 7.00pm.
11)
Any Other Business
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was closed at almost 9.00pm.
Signed:





Dated:
